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TO: All SBC Re'sid
FROM: Gail Ch
DATE: July 7, 2
RE: Coronavirus Update #33 — The Inn

The attached letter is being distributed to the residents and families of The Inn. It is being given to you for
informational purposes. We will keep you informed and up to date as the situation progresses.

As always, please call me with any questions and stay safe.

COVID-19 Updated #33
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TO: The Inn at Sarasota Bay Club Residents and Families
FROM: Carol Thibeaut, Administrator

DATE: July 10, 2020

RE: COVID-19 positive facility staff

This memo is being sent to follow up on our earlier conversation. In advance, | want to thank all of you for
the support you have shown our team as we work to keep everyone safe during this Pandemic.

As you now know, we now conduct every two-week staff COVID-19 testing as a part of the state’s plan to
mitigate COVID-19 in long term care facilities. As such, we conducted a round of testing on July 2, 2020.
Yesterday, as you now know, we had a staff at The Inn receive a positive COVID-19 result. Fortunately, this
staff was asymptomatic while working and reports feeling well. The employee is currently isolated at
home pending receipt of two negative COVID-19 tests, at which time restriction from work will be lifted.

Out of an abundance of caution we are testing all residents at The Inn. Testing will be completed today,
and results are expected within 48 hours. Should a positive result be received, both the resident and
applicable family/responsible party will be notified immediately.

While we await resident COVID-19 results, all residents will be isolated in their rooms. Please be assured
that we will continue to provide all necessary care and services. We will also continue conducting clinical
assessments, which will include temperature and oxygen level checks twice per shift. Should any clinical
concerns arise, notifications will be made as applicable.

Again, thank you for your support and understanding. Our commitment remains to keep you well
informed. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.



